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President’s News
From President Leonie
I have just spent a weekend being awed & inspired by the strength& commitment of women, of all ages & generations. October 7th – 9th was the District Conference at the

Gold Coast. The minutes are available on the District Website & I will speak more of the business covered at our meeting, but for me, at the time, the most prominent feeling was of the openness & friendliness, & how quickly common ground could be established when talking with others who I had only just met.

In hindsight, I am amazed by the depth & content of subjects covered in such a short time, & the contrast between our fortunate situations, & the situations of those we assist, & how even their most basic requirement of human dignity is so absent in their lives.

I also had the pleasure of getting to know Joie Dwyer much better, from travelling with her & sharing accommodation. Joie is a quiet achiever, who is still practising as an accountant, mainly auditing the books of many service organisations. Her philosophy & commitment to service over many years is an inspiration, & if I gained nothing else from the conference, I gained an insight into the life of a wonderful woman.

On a lighter note, I would like to thank those who have provided me with recipes so far, however there are many of you who I know are great cooks, who may have been too busy, or may have forgotten, but please, contribute your recipes before or at the next meeting.

This is a project which can generate a lot of funds, so I ask you all to contribute.

Congratulations to all those proud new grandmas, on the safe arrival of all the little ones. It was lovely to see Pam Smallwood, & Maria & Charles safely home again.

Thank you to the programme committee for organising a wonderful birthday dinner – the guest speaker & the cake were absolute highlights! I believe good things are in store for our Christmas celebrations.

Also, thank you to all the other committees who are working away at all your various projects, which all contribute to the purpose & satisfaction of belonging to Zonta.

Don’t forget to read your minutes prior to the meeting, to keep the business running to time.

Leonie

 

OCTOBER MEETING DETAILS 

MONDAY 24th October
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at The Ipswich Club
Speaker :
Ms Stephanie Daly
Dinner Meetings Cost

$22 per person

IMPORTANT :

Please phone 
Gillian Wilton on 3281 7611
please also indicate if you are bringing a guest
or with apologies 
or any special dietary requests
(e.g. a vegetarian meal) 
before 7.15am Friday 21st October.
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.

  For October …
Speaker Introduction : Robyn Hargreaves
Speaker Thanks : Cheryl K
Grace & Toast : Sue H
Recipes Wanted !!
President Leonie needs your recipes for the Zonta Cookbook Fundraising Project by the end of October.
Remember that the recipe needs to be sufficiently ‘original’.

All questions or enquiries to Leonie.   
You can hand write them and they will be typed out for you , or email them to 

lpeasey@optusnet.com.au
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Committee Reports

UN Committee Report:  
The 60th Plenary session of the UN was held in September and was called The World Summit 2005.  In the words of Koffi Annan:

The 2005 World Summit is a once-in-a-generation- opportunity for the world to come together and take action on grave global threats that require bold global solutions.

The final document from the summit makes interesting reading. It makes you shake your head in wonderment as is replete with many high sounding ideals which would make a better world if nation states actually followed them. It can be viewed at    http://www.un.org/summit2005/documents.html
Another event  on 6 October was the gathering of young people at the General Assembly. The Deputy Secretary-General Louise FrÈchette addressed the gathering.

Ten years after adopting the World Programme of Action for Youth to the Year 2000 and Beyond, the United Nations General Assembly gathered young representatives from across the world to evaluate how the plan has fared.

The Action for Youth is considered the first "global blueprint" for developing effective policies for young people. The General Assembly is now considering a draft resolution on the issue which would urge Governments, in consultation with youth organizations, to develop holistic and integrated polices based on the World Programme and to evaluate them regularly as part of follow-up action on the Programme's implementation.

It is worth reading more on the UN pages. The rhetoric must be followed by action.

From the UN calendar :--
24 October 


United Nations Day 

24-30 October
Disarmament Week

16 November

International Day for Tolerance

20 November


Universal Children's Day

We look forward to hearing our guest speaker at our UN meeting :- Stephanie Daly -- Regional Director, Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade will be the Guest Speaker for the United Nations night in October.  

Margaret, Robyn, Sheila, Cheryl and Maria

Committee Report : Program

Update report from the Programs Committee:

The NOVEMBER (November 28th) meeting, at the Ipswich Club, will have HUGH LUNN, the highly acclaimed and entertaining broadcaster, journalist and author as the speaker. Guests and Honzons are invited and Hugh will bring some of his many books for sale.

Duties for the evening please ladies:

Introduction: Sue Hutley

Grace and Toast: Bev Johnston

Vote of thanks: Eirys Jones

 

The DECEMBER meeting (December 12th), at the Ipswich Club will be a special musical "back to the past" evening with a buffet menu to get us in the spirit of Christmas. ROGER WORTHINGTON will be maestro of carol singing and JOHN HALL (Carolyn's brother) will accompany us on piano.

This evening is also traditionally a guest evening. Cost will be $32 per head.

Duties for the evening please ladies:

Introduction: Marie Kavanagh

Grace and Toast:Maria Kelly

Vote of Thanks:Tina Kelly

 
Pam van de Hoef

Chair

 

Membership Committee Report :

Some news from the conference (those who did not attend missed a GREAT event!) regarding membership. District 24 has not been successful in retention of members. There has been a small increase in new members, but a decline in members not renewing. Internationally, figures have fallen from 32,828(May 03) to 32,689(May 05)….
District 24 Board has evolved a marketing & strategic plan  …a Future Directions Blue print gained form responses from a questionnaire at the 2005 Area Workshops & from an exit survey of departing Zontians, 2003. 
Herewith a few comments from the surveys … "In many clubs cliques have developed' .. so make sure you sit next to somebody new. "Using high profile people to attract attention to projects" & 'Using sponsorship to advertise Zonta". The best comments were "Healthy, happy, energetic group of women … other women are attracted to us!" The best comment was Zonta is fun with a purpose.                         -----
We are inducting Karen Oberg & formally introducing our transferring member, Julie Mayer.    There is a surprise, interesting new members evening in February & a proposed new members evening in March or April. 
Gillian, Heather, Myrtle & Vicki
Status of Women Committee :

The Breast Cushion Making will be held on Sunday November 6th Marie K

(((((((((
UN Spring Walk

There were two dedicated walkers for this event who endeavoured to attend (even though the day was cancelled)
   (  (  ( 

Zonta Badges

Pins will be available at the October meeting.  Exact costs for replacement pins to be advised.
For Your Diaries – 

Meetings Dates 2005:
28th November - Business meeting

12th December - Christmas Dinner

Xmas Stockings – Zonta Aprons Now Available
The West Moreton Club’s Aprons are available for members to purchase. $20 is the members price.  Please bring along your cash or cheque to the October Dinner meeting to buy your supply for Christmas presents.

The non-club members price is $25.

2005 Ipswich Breast Cancer Breakfast

Last Minute Reminder :

Annual breakfast is at Brothers Club on Friday 21st October @ 6.45 for 7am & will finish by 8.15am. Cost is $16. All proceeds are going to Breast Cancer Research. The speaker is Dr. Margaret Lewis. 
Last Minute Tickets – Contact Gillian Wilton ASAP !!

  ******

Other Diary Dates :

2nd November 

Cocktail Party at GAL to celebrate 100 Years of Women’s Suffrage with the other women’s service clubs.  More details at the October meeting.
10th November

Suffrage Morning Tea at GAL

       -----------------------
NOTE :  There are no formal Minutes from the September Birthday Dinner meeting.  August Minutes attached to be discussed at the October meeting ….

ON THE ROAD AGAIN

from Pam Smallwood ….

Since 1979, Des & I have enjoyed camping trips to various destinations throughout Australia. We have camped beside rivers, lagoons, creeks, on gravel pits and in the bush enjoying a campfire at the end of the day.

In April we set out for yet another trip with our long time friends Keith & Desley Smith. This time we were “vanners” and this time we would be staying in caravan parks.

Some 17 weeks, 20,900 kilometers, 2,719 litres of diesel, 3 car tyres, 2 caravan tyres and 32 caravan parks later we arrived home. We traveled through 5 states and took in excess of 4,000 digital photos and 15 rolls of film. We paid a top price of 164.9 cents for fuel and caravan parks ranged from $17 to $33 per night

We had a marvelous time with each day being yet another adventure. In each new town we headed straight to the information centre and after equipping ourselves with brochures, pamphlets etc., of the surrounding district we spent time planning the next day over wine and nibbles which seem to be mandatory in every caravan park we visited.

Highlights 
Every day brought with it a highlight. Many and varied are the attractions both natural and man made in this country.

Here are but a few-

1. We spent hours watching the activities that go on daily at the Tuna Wharf at Port Lincoln.

2. Exploring the rugged coastline of southern Western Australia (The Esperence/Albany region is simply magnificent).

3. The wildflowers of the Murchison Region and scenic Kalbari.

4. The gorges, waterfalls and crystal clear pools of the Karigini National Park.

5. The sunsets at Broken Hill, Broome, Darwin and Coral Bay.

I could go on and on but I suggest you try and join the hundreds of people on the road seeing this magnificent country – particularly the Kimerleys, my favourite spot.

Disappointments 

We have tried many times to go to the Mitchell Plateau and its magnificent Mitchell Falls. We all decided that this was the time – guess what – no water over the falls hence no point in visiting. We substituted the falls with a sea plane flight over the Horizontal Falls north of Derby. We landed on the water boarded an outboard powered boat and when the time was right sped through this very narrow gap in the mountains – a truly exhilarating experience but I thought my number was up!! The water erupts violently through the gap with waves and vicious whirl pools. There was one gap the skipper of the boat would not take us through because there was a variation in water levels of about one and a half metres on either side of the gap.

You meet many many people on a trip such as this. Some doing it at a leisurely pace – 8 to 10 years on the road – to people doing it in 6 weeks. We took 17 weeks. We could have taken 17 months or even longer but home, grand children and preparations for a fast approaching wedding were beckoning and of course Zonta!!
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Other Members News :

Other Travellers :  This month Amy Mullens is heading to Paris, Alsace, Interlaken, Tuscany, Florence and Rome
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Zonta Events





Date : Monday 24th October


6.30pm at The Ipswich Club


UN Dinner Meeting











Date : Friday 18th November


Newsletter items Due – to Sue Hutley.  Phone through your news on 3202 3436 or email s.hutley@library.uq.edu.au











June 24-29, 2006


Zonta’s 58th International Convention - Melbourne
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